
Kia ora e hoa mā, Dear friends,

You asked us to share the results of our 
research, and so we’ve put together this 
short report for you. 

We hope you find it interesting, but before  
we get started: 

Thank you for doing the survey! We couldn’t 
do this important research without you! 

If you have any questions, or want to talk to 
us about this research, please get in touch!

Helen.fitt@lincoln.ac.nz  
021 0904 6594

What this research is about 
Transport and housing are very closely linked. Where you live influences the things you can do  

and where you can go. This can affect your health and wellbeing. ŌCHT has put shared cars  

and e-bikes in your community. We’ll repeat our survey next year to see whether using the cars 

and bikes has led to any changes in your life. This year’s results are about how things were  

before most people had used the shared cars and bikes.

So what happens next?  
We’ll invite some of you to do an interview with us about how you get around so that we can learn 

more. An interview is like a long chat (or kōrero), often over a cup of tea or coffee...and maybe a 

slice of cake!  If we invite you, we’ll tell you more about what to expect.

Who we are  
This research is being done by researchers at the University of Canterbury, the University of 

Otago, and Lincoln University. We are independent from ŌCHT (this means we do not work for ŌCHT and 

ŌCHT does not tell us what to say). ...and finally... THANK YOU again for completing the survey! 




